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 I would like to start off by thanking everyone who came to the National Convention and Grand Chapter meeting in  

Chicago, IL this past October and elected me as the International Consul of Tau Epsilon Phi. It is a distinct honor to be chosen 

to lead TEΦ. We also have a great new Grand Council – a group of men that have stepped up to help guide TEΦ over the next 

two years. They come from a variety of professional backgrounds, representing different chapters, and different regions.  

Additionally, we have taken a tremendous step in professionalizing our Fraternity by hiring Brother Tim Smith, our  

Immediate Past Consul, as our new Executive Director. 

TEΦ is growing. We currently have 13 chapters, five colonies, and a recently IFC-approved interest group at the State  

University of New York at Albany. It is my hope that in the next few weeks, we can add Florida State University to that list as 

well. Over the next two years, with the help of our professional staff, Grand Council members, and brothers who volunteer 

their time, we can achieve the following three very distinct goals: 

• Grow our undergraduate brotherhood. The undergraduate chapters are our lifeblood. Over the next two years we will 

work to both grow the number of chapters and colonies at approximately two per semester, and assist the existing  

chapters and colonies to grow the membership in their individual chapters. 

• Grow our alumni involvement. Our Fraternity has never been very good at keeping alumni involved after graduation, 

and that is a shame. Alumni not only provide a link for our undergraduates after college, but they help up to expand to 

new campuses, market our Fraternity, and provide financial support. I’ve asked our First Vice Consul, Mark Abramson, to 

lead an effort to develop our alumni outreach and help bring our alumni brothers back into active status. 

• Expand our services to the brotherhood. When you are talking to prospective candidates or wooing alumni to get back 

involved, inevitably the same question comes up - why? Why should I join TEΦ over the house next door? Or why should 

I get back involved if I’ve been out of college for 20 years? I’m disappointed to say that our answers have never been very 

good. Being a part of TEΦ is special, we all know that. Our brotherhood, our values, our camaraderie. But those  

intangibles are hard to explain to someone on the outside looking in. It is our responsibility to make sure that members of 

TEΦ get tangible value for your time, your money, and your commitment. I’ve asked our new Executive Director to work 

with me to figure out what services, products, and other tangibles our undergraduates and alumni want and need. 

These are lofty goals, and not something that will be “done” in a two-year term. Over the last 

six years we’ve made a lot of progress in meeting some part of these goals, and my hope is 

that over the next two years we make even more progress. 

With that in mind, I also need something from you. As our brothers, I need you to help me 
grow TEΦ. I need your time, your involvement, and your commitment. Please volunteer – 
find a committee on the Grand Council or an alumni association to join. Be an alumni advisor 
or mentor to an undergraduate chapter. Knock on the door of the closest University to you 
and ask to help start TEΦ. We can do this, but we can only do it together.    
   

        Fraternally, 

         Kirill Reznik,   
         International Consul 
         consul@tep.org 

 

the Consul’s Corner 

THE CONSUL’S CORNER 
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brothers upon arrival. The 2018  
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brothers can expect an equally  
memorable time in 2020. Please  
stay tuned for more details on the  
upcoming event! 
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Brothers, 
 
 I’d like to begin by thanking everyone for allowing me the opportunity to serve these past years 
on the Grand Council. I’m happy with the success we’ve all been able to accomplish since our  
re-emergence in 2011, and I’m proud to have seen the Plume return to our ranks. It is my sincerest  
belief that Brother Reznik and the existing Grand Council will be able to add to the momentum  
during this upcoming term. 
 At this time, I’m sorry to report my resignation from my post. This decision was carefully-made 
and I believe it is the best choice for me and for the fraternity as a whole. The decision was solely  
personal and does not reflect the way I feel about the men on the Grand Council. At this time in my 
life, my highest priority is building my career and professional identity, which is currently impossible 
to do on top of the responsibilities associated with serving TEP. In the words of the fictional Ron 
Swanson, “Don’t half ass two things. Whole ass one thing.” 
 I aspire to one day return to serving TEP as a member of the Grand Council and believe I will be 
able to offer a wealth of wisdom and experience as I return. Following my departure, the Plume will 
be organized by Grand Council member Matt Johnson. Matt, who is also a chapter brother of mine 
from Rensselaer, has the skill set and drive to take on this responsibility and manage this project with 
grace. If you have any interest in working on the Plume or submitting articles about your TEP  

adventures, please reach out to him at plume@tep.org. 
 The future of TEP is in good hands, and I look forward to  
seeing what these men can continue to do. Thank you all for the 
chance to serve. TEPs are tops! 
 
 
       -Dave Cass, Jr., EI 488 
        2016-2018 Member-at-Large 

FROM THE EDITOR 
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      From the Editor 



Greetings from the TEP Foundation! Since our last publication of the Plume, the Foundation has remained busy.  
In September, elections were held to determine the Foundation Board of Directors for 2018-2020. Please join us in  
congratulating the following brothers: 
 

Alan M. Ledewitz – President 
Jeff Zadoff – Vice President 

Jim Durbin – Treasurer 
Brian Neltner – Scribe 

Marc Tolman – Member-at-Large 
 
With the help of additional trustees, the new Board of Directors has big plans for their upcoming term. A primary 
goal is to raise money to offer programming grants to the undergraduate chapters and colonies, supporting  
organizational growth and personal development. Additionally, the TEP Foundation plans to use available resources 
to assist members with fundraising efforts. After all, if you give a TEP a fish, you feed him for a day. If you teach a 
TEP to fish, you feed him for a lifetime. Finally, the TEP foundation plans to offer direct support to the national  
organization by funding portions of Grand Chapter, Convention, and various leadership conferences. 
In order to reach these goals, the Foundation calls on our alumni brothers to contribute their time and resources. All 
contributions are welcomed and well go far to improve the TEP experience for many of our undergraduate men. In 
fact, your donations helped the Foundation recognize four undergraduate men during the 2018 Convention for their 

success in their academic, fraternal, and personal lives. Congratulations to Daniel Anderson (), James Cajas (), 

Parth Patel (), and Daniel Tian ()! 
Throughout the Foundation’s 66-year history, they have been able to achieve their goals and continue awarding  
scholarships and providing support with the help of our generous alumni. The TEP Foundation is a 501(c)3  
organization, and all donations are tax deductible. If you are interested in making a donation or know someone who 
might, please contact Foundation President Alan Ledewitz at: alan.ledewitz@theTEPfoundation.org 
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THE TEP FOUNDATION, INC. 

 

By mailing a check to: 

The Tau Epsilon Phi Foundation, Inc. 

c/o Alan Ledewitz 

3305 Primrose Willow Drive 

Harmony, FL 34773 

 

 

By making an online donation at: 

www.paypal.com 

sent to: thetepfoundation@gmail.com 

  

HOW TO DONATE TO THE FOUNDATION 

Updates from TEP’s Charitable Arm 

The TEP Foundation 



 This past October marked the fouth Convention and Grand Chapter meeting since 

Tau Epsilon Phi’s restructuring in 2011. Brothers from all over the country and from 

each of our undergraduate groups attended and participated in both legislative,  

training, and leisure sessions designed to promote the fraternity and its individual 

members. The weekend began with a welcome reception following by dinner at the 

Chicago-famous Pizano’s pizza. While it’s worthy of the reputation it’s earned in the 

Midwest, this writer still believes there’s nothing quite like a proper New York slice.  

 The full legislative session took place during Friday morning and afternoon. The 

preparation and discussion among the undergraduates and alumni was astounding. In 

fact, business was conducted so efficiently that this group was able to end the session 

early. Major highlights include: an overwrite of the Constitution and By-Laws to reflect 

the way that Tau Epsilon Phi is best able to operate in the 21st century; a reduction of 

the Grand Council to 11 members, to mimic the way the comparable organizations  

operate; the installment of the Undergraduate and Alumni Advisory Committees, to 

supervise the work and direction of the Grand Council; and the election of the  

2018-2020 Grand Council. Friday concluded with a dinner cruise along Lake Michigan, 

where brothers enjoyed dinner, a cash bar, and dancing with new friends made along 

the journey.  

 Saturday included training presentations from multiple brothers and associated companies. First was past Senior  

Vice-Consul Donald Anspauch, Jr., leading a discussion on Alcoholics Anonymous and safe drinking. Following this, 

Holmes Mulphy (the insurance provider for Tau Epsilon Phi Fraternity, Inc.) gave a presentation on risk management, 

liability, insurance, and sexual assault awareness. After the lunch break, brothers learned about the recently installed 

national communications and finance platforms from Memberplanet and GreekBill representatives, included 

walkthrough tutorials on the applications. Saturday business concluded with a review of updated national policies and 

a presentation by the TEP Foundation. Business adjourned, and brothers took time before the biannual Tau Epsilon Phi 

Awards Banquet. On the final morning, brothers par-

ticipated in open-forum discussions on personally rele-

vant topics, allowing the undergraduates to  

advocate for their own best interests. 

During one of the breaks, this writer was able to sit 

down with Daniel Anderson and Vince Ferrera, the 

undergraduate delegates from Alpha Tau Chapter at 

Rowan University. The informal interview offered 

some insights to their experience during the weekend 

and opportunities for the next Grand Chapter and  

Convention weekend in 2020. (continued on next page) 
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CONVENTION 2018 

A delegate from Nu Chapter 

provides his discussion points  

during legislative session. 

View of the Chicago skyline from the dinner cruise ship. 

Chicago  Recap 



Dave (W): Can the two of you give me some updates on how the 

weekend has been for you? What highlights or major pieces have stuck 

out to you? 

Vince (V): I was very intimidated by the Member Planet stuff at first, 

and was afraid to lay a finger on it or touch it for a while. When they 

dropped this presentation, I was following along on my own computer 

and doing what they were describing. I was able to use some that 

knowledge to send out broadcasts to my chapter. 

Daniel (D): On top of that, I had not idea how much functionality the 

program has to it. I’ll definitely be using it a lot more now. 

V: It was also interesting to be in the legislation system and felt it was 

really cool. Of course we’ve done that at the chapter level, but it was 

impressive to see how it’s done at the national level. 

W: While Grand Chapter and Convention focuses a lot on business, 

there’s the social piece. Do either of you have some high points you’d 

like to share about the weekend? 

V: I think a lot of the connections we’ve made so far are fantastic. There are several chapters within an hours drive and 

I hadn’t even met the people running them. Seeing the like-mindedness across the board is impressive. 

D: I think the events done outside the meetings are phenomenal. It’s cool that I can knock hanging out on boat in the 

middle of a f***ing Great Lake off my bucket list, even though it wasn’t really on there in the first place. This has been a 

really great group of guys to spend the weekend with. 

W: What have your thoughts been on the operations of the event, and are there any final takeaways you can think of 

from this weekend? 

V: I think, overall, the way National decided to run this weekend with the business and social aspects was great. I got 

to meet a bunch of new people with so many similarities. From the moment we got together, we’ve had group chats 

and have been following each other on social media. I’m really planning on keeping these bonds going through the 

upcoming semesters and years. 

D: I think Grand Chapter can be even better by focusing some more effort in the alumni involvement aspect. I heard 

that’s it’s been different in the past, but it would definitely be nice to hear their stories and receive additional guidance 

from them. I can imagine that the upcoming Grand Council will focus on that, and I look forward to seeing what they 

come up with. 
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CONVENTION 2018 

Brothers Anderson (left) and Ferrera (right)  

following the Friday legislative session at the  

2018 Grand Chapter meeting. 

Full event hall during the legislative and business session of Friday at Grand Chapter 2018. 



2018  Awards 
 

IRVING GOLOMBE CHAPTER OF MERIT 

—Johnson & Wales University 

THE PLUME TROPHY 

—Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute 

JOHN KLEINBERGER SCHOLARSHIP AWARD 

—University of Pennsylvania 

CHARLES M. DRIESEN MEMORIAL AWARD  

FOR CHAPTER EFFICIENCY 

—University of Georgia 

LOUIS M. LEBENTHAL MEMORIAL AWARD  

FOR CHAPTER PROGRESS 

—Rowan University 

LOUIS FEIN GRAND CHAPTER TROPHY  

FOR COMMUNITY SERVICES 

—City College of New York 

SAMUEL J LEFRAK CAMPUS ACHIEVEMENT TROPHY 

—University of Maryland 

COLONY OF THE YEAR AWARD 

—Pennsylvania State University 

 

SIDNEY S. SUNTAG MEMORIAL AWARD  

FOR TEP MAN OF THE YEAR 

Kirill Reznik, , Florida International University 

MICHAEL C.C. LILIENFELD DISTINGUISHED ALUMNUS AWARD 

Timothy Smith, , Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute 

LOWELL ROSEMAN AWARD 

Ted Panczyszyn, , Clarkson University 

MERITORIOUS SERVICE AWARD 

Dave Cass, , Rensselaer Polytechnic University 

Brian Meyer, , University of Georgia 
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PLUME ADVERTISING PROGRAM 

Your impact will be felt across the entire brotherhood! 

 Support to the undergraduate brotherhood in the form of programming and scholarships 

 Improved communication across our extensive network of TEP undergrads and alumni 

 Increased exposure for your business, reaching over [number] brothers and affiliates 

 

The Plume team is excited to reintroduce the advertisement program for all brothers of  

Tau Epsilon Phi. In the past editions, entrepreneurs, recruiters, and business owners could find their 

products promoted to successful TEP men and affiliates from prestigious universities and  

institutions. The full brotherhood benefitted from this program and it is time for its return.  

For a competitive fee, your ad will be featured in two editions of the Plume, complete with  

everything you need for success. We also welcome advertised shout-outs for those wanting to show 

their love for pledge class, chapter, and other TEP brothers.  

 

To participate, please contact Dave Cass at plume@tep.org with your name and that of 

your business. All ads may be published in color and come in the following sizes: 

 Business Card - $40.00  

 Quarter-Page - $60.00 

 Half-Page - $80.00 

 Full-Page - $100.00 

YOUR AD 

HERE 



Meet the Grand Council 

Remarks from Brothers Elected to Service 

First Vice Consul, Mark Abramson—Mark joins the Grand Council from the  Chapter at 
Tulane University, where he pledged in 1974. As an undergraduate, he held numerous  
executive board positions and helped the chapter in growing from fifteen to seventy-two men. 
Mark then attended the University of Southern California to pursue his graduate studies and 
support the fraternity’s developing chapter there. After earning his masters degree, Mark  
became a financial advisor, which he continues to this day. Over the course of years, Mark has 
served as a chapter advisor, Member-at-Large, and chairman of the 1987 Grand Chapter  
meeting. Recently, he served as the president of the TEP Foundation. Mark’s philanthropic  
efforts exist beyond the community. Mark has been active in leading and supporting his local  
synagogue, his children’s school board, and the Central Florida Jewish Federation. Mark met his 
wife, Laura, through a fraternity brother of his and a sorority sister of hers. They have been  
happily married since 1988 and have three children: Judy, Eddie, and Max. 

 

Second Vice Consul, Charles Wolf—Charles joins the Grand Council from the  Chapter at 
Rochester Institute of Technology, where he pledged in 1974. Charles graduated in 1978 with a 
degree in photographic marketing management, then went to work in Manhattan’s “Photo  
District” within his first year. In the early-1990’s, Charles worked in information technical  
specialist with New York City law firms, around which time he met his wife, Katherine.  
Following a 2001 killing near his home, Charles was asked to chair a Greenwich Village business 
and resident neighborhood association. From there, he orchestrated the introduction of the 
Guardian Angels patrol group to drive out groups intimidating his community. Since the  
terrorist attacks of September 11th, which claimed the life of Katherine, Charles has become a 
major 9/11 activist, using his knowledge and skill for lobbying to help achieve many post-attack 
developments. As a TEP, Charles has served consecutive terms on the Grand Counvil as Second 
Vice-Consul and Member-at-Large. As an experienced parliamentarian, Charles puts this exper-
tise to use for the fraternity. In his spare time, Charles enjoys photography, sailing, studying 
wine, and traveling to eat good food. 

 

Vice Consul for Undergraduate Affairs, Chris Melbourne—Chris joins the Grand Council 

from the  Chapter at Queens College. As an undergraduate member, he was honored by his 
alumni association as 2015 Undergraduate Brother of the Year and by the TEP Foundation as 
the 2016 Stanley Schechter Scholarship Award recipient. Chris served his chapter as chancellor 
during this 2015-2016 academic year, where he led the group to the chapter’s highest graduating 
class in history. His intent was to maintain academic integrity while keeping true to the ideals of 
our fraternity. Chris graduated from Queens College in 2016 with a degree in biology. Chris  
currently works as a supervisor in a Brooklyn-based environmental company. He is the  

current vice chancellor of the Epsilon Theta Alumni association and past advisor to the  
chapter of Tau Epsilon Phi. In his free time, Chris enjoys practicing and teaching taekwondo at a 
local school. 
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MEET THE GRAND COUNCIL 

Gary Lawson, Tribune—Gary joins the Grand Council from the  Chapter at Queens College, 

where he pledged in 1963. Gary’s education led him to earn an associate in arts, followed by his 

J.D. from St. John’s University School of Law (1970) and his L.L.M. in taxation from the New 

York University School of Law (1974). During that time, he spent a semester as the graduate 

advisor to the TEP chapter at the Ohio State University. Over the years, Gary has practiced law 

over Milwaukee, Chicago, Atlanta, and Boston, eventually marrying his law school sweetheart, 

Marcia, who he met through TEP brothers at Queens College. Gary lives with Marcia ­north of 

Dallas, Texas, where he continues to practice law and tour in a privately-owned coach bus with 

his wife, his TEP brothers, and their sweethearts. In time, Gary has authored several dozens of 

legal articles and has founded and/or served on the Boards for several non-for-profit agencies. 

 

Donald Anspauch, Jr., Member-At-Large—Donald joins the Grand Council from the   

Chapter at Penn State University, where he pledged in 1975. During his undergraduate career, 

he served as rush chairman and scribe. Following his graduation, he received the honor of being 

elected as president of the Penn State Alumni Association. Nationally, he has served as regional 

governor for Southern California and on the Grand Council as Member-at-Large, then Senior 

Vice Consul. Donald reactivated the TEP Foundation in 2011 and served as president for several 

years. His current focus is on alumni relations and communication. In his professional life,  

Donald is a tax accountant in solo practice, focusing on the entertainment industry in West  

Hollywood, California. 

 

Dr. Lawrence Goodstein, Member-At-Large—Lawrence joins the Grand Council from the  

Chapter at Brooklyn College, where he pledged in 1974. During his time there, he served as 

pledge educator, vice chancellor, and alumni advisor. He later attended Adelphi University, 

where he helped establish a chapter there in the 1980’s. Following college, Lawrence worked for 

the New York City Department of Education before eventually earning his degree in chiroprac-

tic medicine. Since then, Lawrence has practiced in Massachusetts and Rhode Island, lectured at 

many universities, and authored a book on chiropractic medicine. Following the tragedy of  

September 11th, Lawrence temporarily left his practice to offer volunteer services to the rescue 

and recovery workers there. In his free time, Lawrence enjoys spending time with family,  

playing cards and reading books. 

 

 

Matthew Johnson, Member-At-Large—Matt joins the Grand Council from the EI Chapter at  

Rensselaer, where he pledged in 2013. As a brother, he served on the executive board as  

historian, vice chancellor, and chancellor. In addition to this, he spent three years managing the 

chapter’s recruitment, helping the group to define the way they manage their marketing toward 

potential new TEPs. Matt graduated with a degree in business management and immediately 

took a role on the Epsilon Iota Alumni Association’s board as social chair. Matt intends on using 

his youth and eagerness to help bridge the gaps between undergraduates and the Grand  

Council. Professionally, Matt is working toward earning his electrical journeyman’s license 

while volunteering his marketing expertise to Boston-area non-for-profit agencies.  



The Outgoing Grand Council 

Words of Thanks from the Past Two Years  

Members of the 2016-2018 Grand Council following at the  

conclusion of the most business meeting in Philadelphia, PA. 

 The members of the 2016-2018 Grand Council 
would like to express their gratitude to the  
undergraduates and alumni who elected them to serve. 
In the past two years, this group has moved the  
fraternity in a direction they believe will promote  
long-term stability and growth. The outgoing Grand 
Council wishes the next group of directors the best luck 
as they pass the torch in October. 

 Standing (L-R): Charles Wolf, Kirill Reznik, Jeff 
Sondhelm, Brandon Hanley, Steven Hale, Dave Cass, 
Jr., Ken “Gerk” Hurtado, Patrick Megaro. Seated (L-R): 
Don Anspauch, Jr., Tim Smith, Ted Panczyszyn. 

NYC Meet-and-Greet 

Remarks from the Best Attended Event 

 In early 2019, Tau Epsilon Phi returned to its roots. The recently elected 
Grand Council held its organizational and first in-person meeting in New 
York City, the birthplace of our Fraternity. 
 As is usual prior to meeting, the Grand Council held a meet-and-greet 

for  alumni. Keeping this all in the family, the location, Croton Reservoir 
Tavern, is owned by a legacy – the son of alumnus Jim Gaudet (EN 273), who 
pledged in 1972 at Rochester Institute of Technology. 
 As a result of being held on a Friday evening in the “Big Apple”, this 
meet-and-greet was a high-energy event. The turnout was excellent, with 
approximately fifty brothers in attendance! Brothers had great conversations, 
delicious finger foods were served as a courtesy of TEP National, and  
brothers chose the libations and beverages of their choice at a cash bar. 
 Alumni involvement is very important to TEP’s re-expansion. An event 
like this is a great way for a TEP alumnus to reconnect with their Fraternity. 
Come join the fun when the Grand Council holds a meet-and-greet in  
your area. 

 

WINTER 2019     12 

OUTGOING GRAND COUNCIL 



Jason M. Berler, Director of Expansion & Chapter Development— 
 Last semester started off well as I returned to our Epsilon Phi colony at Penn State  
University. I was able to visit the group’s new chapter house for the first time. It was  
heartwarming to see the speed in which this group went from inception to success. During 
my visit, I also attended a bid dinner with thirteen potential TEP men and met with the  
colony to discuss goals, objectives, and future opportunities. 
 Following this, I returned to Buffalo, NY to host an on-campus seminar with the Phi  
Upsilon colony. As one of the campus’ larger organizations, we discussed important topics 
for long-term success, and I look forward to their eventual chartering. Similarly, I was excited 
to attend the chartering of one of our newest chapters at Rutgers University, New Brunswick. 
Having served as advisor and founding pledge warden, it was tremendous to be there. 
 The next week was the 2018 Convention and Grand Chapter meeting. This was an  
excellent event, connecting brothers and alumni from across the country. For me, a highlight 
was the energy and excitement shown by our colonies and uninitiated members. I believe 
this exposure was crucial to maintain a high level of investment in our national organization. 
 Following Convention, my next trip was to the chartering ceremony of our Tau Beta 
chapter at the University of Maryland. After their re-founding in 2015, I had the privilege to attend their first on-campus 
meeting. Much like our Alpha Phi chapter, it was tremendous to see this group go from colony to chapter. They have worked 
hard to separate themselves, becoming a premier organization on campus with over 90 men. I’d like to extend thanks to their 
advisor, Peter Fayne, and chancellor, Cal Vinder (‘19), for ensuring a timely tradition. 
 After two charter ceremonies and other major events, it was great to get back to expansion. I traveled to the University of 
Albany, SUNY, to meet 35 men interested in becoming TEPs. The group comprises the Alpha Sigma interest group,  
rekindling a tradition founded in 1986. I enjoyed meeting these men and hearing their reasons for wanting to become TEPs. 
 The semester ended on a high note in southeastern North Carolina. We successfully initiated 15 men into our portals at 
the University of North Carolina, Wilmington. This is the first time in our 109-year history that we have existed on this  
campus. Through the hard work, dedication, and enthusiasm of Jup Patel (ZT1) and Adam Sears (ZT2), this colony has  
become a reality. I would also like to thank their advisor, John Lindsay (SE ‘68). He took the 3.5-hour trip each week to  
ensure this group’s success, sometimes not even returning home. If this doesn’t say fraternalism, nothing does! I look  
forward to another productive semester and am excited to see what unfolds. 
 
Joshua B. Delgado, Chapter Services Consultant—  
  Tau Epsilon Phi has made significant improvements in our day-to-day functioning 
and is working toward developing a system that makes life easier for chapters, colonies, 
alumni, and the Grand Council. I understand that it can seem like a lot is being implemented 
in a short time, and I appreciate the reliability and accountability shown by all of our  
members. The intent of Tau Epsilon Phi is that these changes are brought about to ensure that 
things are done well the first time, avoiding major concerns in the future. At this time, I ask 
that our brotherhood – especially our undergraduate members – continue to be patient and 
malleable in the upcoming semesters. 
 I believe that my role is to improve the relationship between the undergraduate  
membership and national organization. In this respect, I believe you have all helped me do 
my job well. As I conduct visits, I look forward to hearing about the plans and strategies each 
chapter and colony uses to produce sustainable growth. In places where specific goals don’t 
exist, I’m pleased by the willingness for these brothers to work with me to make change.  
College men can become overwhelmed with their school, family, social, and fraternal  
obligations, and a well-run chapter or colony can reduce so much undue stress. 
 Most importantly, a favorite part of my job is spending time with brothers. It’s always a pleasure to come and stop in to 
see the different individuals making up our great fraternity. I love learning about the successes of TEP men and anticipate 
continued success in the upcoming months. 

Staff Updates 
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STAFF UPDATES 



THE GRAND COUNCIL OF TAU EPSILON PHI 
 

Executive Committee: 

Kirill Reznik,  Consul 

Mark Abramson, , Senior Vice Consul 

Charles Wolf, , Second Vice Consul 

Chris Melbourne, , Vice Consul of Undergrad Affairs 

Jeff Sondhelm, , Quaestor 

Gary Lawson,  Tribune 

 

Members at Large: 

Donald Anspauch, Jr.,  

Larry Goodstein,   

Matthew Johnson,  

 

THE TAU EPSILON PHI FOUNDATION  

Alan M. Ledewitz,  – President 

Jeff Zadoff,  – Vice President 

Jim Durbin,  – Treasurer 

Brian Neltner,  – Scribe 

Marc Tolman,  – Member-at-Large 
 

CONSUL REGISTER 

Alfred C. Versacci,  - 1981-1983 

Albert “Bud” Schiff,  - 1983-1985 

Gerald A. Denmark,  - 1985-1989 

Stuart L. Blumerg,  - 1989-1991 

Leo M. Gordon,  - 1991-1993 

David C. Steinberg,  - 1993-1995 

Scott Lakernick,  - 2008 
Lane B. Koplon,  - 2011-2016 

Timothy A. Smith,  - 2007-08, 2016-18 
Kirill Reznik,  - 2018-Present 

 

THE PLUME TEAM 
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